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School Council welcomes local MP 
 
During the national lockdowns over the last 15 
months, we received a number of letters from Kate 
Osborne MP for Jarrow, thanking the school for its 
support for our community. Kate was keen to get 
into our school to hear from the School Council 
about our journey and our plans for the future. The 
pupils created a presentation for her explaining their 
role and passion for change. Their views are clear – 
we care about our pupils, our community and our 
planet. After the presentation, the elected group asked Kate questions about her role. Finally, we 
offered Kate a brief tour of the school grounds with our governors. The children loved the experience. 
Kate was very impressed by the drive and passion of the group. Well done to the School Council and 
all pupils that get involved with creating our weekly agendas. 

 
 

Hoops 4 Health 
Newcastle Eagles’ 
coaches and players 
have been in school to provide sports and 
health education to our Y5s again this year. 
Another great experience for our pupils. 

Transition for Y2 and Y6 
Transition is well under 
way for our pupils. 
Whitburn Academy, Jarrow School and Boldon 
School have all been in touch to meet our Y6 
pupils. The children have also had their 
summer school and bus induction meetings. 
Most pupils have signed up but there are still 
spaces available at Whitburn’s Summer School 
to help the children again this year. 
 
Mrs Seebacher and Mr Shenton popped over 
to East Boldon Infants last week to visit the 
Y2s. The classes are coming over to us for a 
variety of activities over the next few weeks.  
 
Change up afternoon for all pupils is happening 
on Monday 19th July. The children will spend 
the afternoon in their new classrooms with 
their new teachers. All parents were informed 
of their new teachers via ParentMail before 
half term.  
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Let’s Celebrate! 
 
Writers of the week 

Year 3 – Lucia, Lewis, Leo & Maddox 
 
Year 4 – Callum, Joe, Lois & Harriet 
    
Year 5 – Jorgie, Amelia, Emily C & Emily N 
    
Year 6 – Henry, Amber-Rose, Cruz & Fearne 
 

Stars of the week 

Year 3 – Lucille, Tom, Patrick & Molly 
    
Year 4 – Ari, Henry, Ethan & Ayla     
    
Year 5 – Harry, Charlie, Kathleen & Emily C 
       
Year 6 – Sophie (6LB), Riley & Sophie (6SW) 
 
 
Head Teacher Awards 

Jude, Patrick, Izzy, Sophia (Y3), Noah, Lauren, 
Joe, Summer, (Y4), Jude, Oliver, Katie, Emily N, 
Reuben, (Y5), Andrew, Mina, Ruby, Scarlett, 
Freya M, Lily, Ollie (Y6) all impressed Mr 

Shenton recently with their , 

and  to their work. 

 
 

 
 

 
Term dates for your diary (New items in bold) 
 

Summer term: 
19th April – 28th May 
7th June – 23rd July 

 
25 June: Y6 Flamingo Land 
28 June: 6SW Bikeability 
5 July: 6LB Bikeability 
5 & 6 July: Y2 Parent/Carer Events 
9 July: Y6 Surfing  
9 July: Y6 Leavers’ Party 
12-16 July: Y6 Derwent Hill Residential 
19 July: Change up afternoon 
23 July: Community Family Picnic 

 

Autumn Term (2021-2022): 
7th September – 22nd October 

2nd November – 16th December 
 

INSET Days: 6th September, 1st November & 
17th December 

 
Child Safety Reminders: 

 
Stay safe  

We have done incredibly well 
here at East Boldon Juniors to 
have so few class closures. We 

keep reminding the children to 
wash their hands thoroughly and follow our 
rules about corridor bubbles. They are great! 
As the roadmap eases national rules, there is a 
tendency for us all to relax but we are going to 
keep reminding the children about personal 
hygiene for their and your safety. 
 

Parking  
Please take care when 
parking cars to pick up or 
drop children off at school. 
Children’s safety is 

paramount. The Police visit all 
schools regularly to check that children are 
safe when arriving at, or leaving, school. 
 


